Stanford

Fwd: SOCC Endorsement

1 message

Thu, Apr 9, 2015 at 4:59 PM

--- Forwarded message -----

From: Nanci Howe

Date: Monday, March 16, 2015 Subject: SOCC Endorsement

To: Molly Horwitz

Dear Molly,

Thanks for getting back to me so quickly. I look forward to meeting later today. I believe that Sally Dickson will be joining us too. See you soon.

Nanci

Nanci Howe

Associate Dean of Students and Director

STUDENT ACTIVITIES AND LEADERSHIP

Stanford University

On Mar 15, 2015, at 11:19 PM, Molly Horwitz -

wrote:

Hi,

Thank you so much for replying so quickly. I scheduled a meeting with you tomorrow at 3:30pm, in which I hope to express my feelings about the matter. I'm saddened by the action of my peers and would like a public apology. I think it's also extremely problematic for the SOCC to still be able to endorse other students, when they have demonstrated discriminatory practices.

Best, Molly

On Sunday, March 15, 2015, Nanci Howe Dear Molly,



Thank you for sharing your concerns about your SOCC interview. I am also copying Sally Dickson, the Assoc VP of Student Affairs, who handles the University's intolerance protocol. The situation as you describe does seem problematic. Is there a particular course of action you would like me or Sally

to take, for example, a follow-up with the SOCC students? It would be helpful to better understand it you have thoughts about next steps.

I am sorry that this occurred and am happy to follow-up as you wish.

My best,

Nanci

Nanci Howe Associate Dean of Students and Director

STUDENT ACTIVITIES AND LEADERSHIP Stanford University

On Mar 14, 2015, at 9:52 PM, Saj Sri-Kumar

wrote:

Hi Nanci,

I received the complaint below from Molly Horowitz (cc'd). After talking with her, she's asked me not to reach out to SOCC but rather to pass this along to you. Please let me know if you need anything else from me.

Sajjan Sri-Kumar | Elections Commissioner

saj@elections.stanford.edu

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Molly Horwitz

Date: Fri, Mar 13, 2015 at 7:02 PM Subject: SOCC Endorsement To: Saj@elections.stanford.edu

Hello,

I had my SOCC interview today and one of the questions was literally this, "Given your Jewish identity, how would you vote on divestment?" I don't know if other applicants were asked a question about divestment or whether it was just me. I also don't know if it was recorded or not. They didn't inform me that it was, but people were taking notes during it. It reminded me of the Rachel Beyda (Google for more information) fiasco at UCLA. I also asked my friend on the judicial affairs committee whether that was proper conduct. Please let me know if you need more information.

Best, Molly